
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

September 25, 2023 
 
 
 
TOPIC: HVAC Equipment for 2024 Projects – 2021 Bond 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the recommendation from the Owner’s Representative, Plante Moran Realpoint, to 
purchase HVAC Equipment from Thermalnetics, Auburn Hills, Michigan, in the amount 
of $449,300 for summer 2024 projects. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
We are in the process of implementing the 2021 Bond updates, which include HVAC 
replacements at schools throughout the district. Based upon age and current condition, 
these buildings’ HVAC equipment will be replaced during the summer of 2024 as part of 
the Bond renovations. This approval will allow the manufacturer to begin the production 
of this equipment, as these units have a long lead time. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
2021 Bond 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attachment 
 
 
 
PF/ko 


